BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

November 18, 2014

Present   Katy Wells, Earl Leighton, Jeff Jenkins, Roger Grey, John Olmstead, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Representative and Bob Veloski; Town Administrator.

At 6:30 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Jeff made a motion to approve the minutes of November 4, 2014, 2nd by Roger all were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton handed out a copy of the invoice for road side mowing, as an answer to last meetings question of the DPW Director.  Chair reviewed the invoice and states that this may be more cost effective to subcontract out like we have in the past; it could have a significant savings to the town.  
Review of Financial Report 

Report was made available after it was requested.  Jeff noted that it is the 3rd Tuesday of the month and we do not have an up to date report.  Bob printed off and handed out a financial report that was period July 2014 through October 2014.  Upon review there were several areas in the budget that were overspent.  Bob stated there will be a CRF to offset them or he will look into the line item or there was an item or two on the wrong line or the money was spent on something for that line, even though the is a $1 budgeted. Bob stated that we leave a $1 in the line so that we can spend it if we need it or move money to cover items.
Old Business

Discussed above.
New Business

DPW-BRIAN BOURDEAU; Director

Brian reviewed the DPW budget request FY16, and reviewed the increases from last fiscal year. Brian reports several lines have been increased for the following reasons: .120 Temp Labor, has increased from $2k to $7500, the BOS recommended this to use temporary help to see if the DPW needs another employee.  This increase will pay for 2 persons for summer help at $12 an hour.  The temporary help will be trained for chipper and flagging etc. and help with other laborer duties.  Line .380, has increased by $1750 making this line $38,500 from last fiscal year of $37k..  Chair Leighton asked if there was a breakdown of how this money could be spent.  Chair also stated he does not have a problem with the number just concerns on how it will be utilized.  Roger questioned about bidding out some of the jobs i.e. roadside mowing, which would require specifications for outside contractors to bid but Roger feels there may be a cost savings to the town.  Line .398, hired snow removal the department request is down $1k and the BOS is recommending $3k more than last fiscal year.  Brian reports that this figure will allow for 2 hired trucks at $60 an hour for 83 hours.  Line .630 is increased by $3k for plow repairs, tire chains etc., he states this amount requested is based on spending history.  Line .684, Uniforms is up by $250 and this is due to an increase he is predicting.  Line .691 Sand/Salt, Brian reports that this year’s pricing is $59.52/ton and last year was $56.41/ton, we used 1781 tons, in the winter of 12/13 the usage was 1177 tons, in the winter of 11/12 the usage was 1478 tons.  Chair Leighton questioned if we could use more sand than salt to save money for the town.  Brain stated that he and his staff have been certified in GreenPro for sand and salt mixing.  Line .830 training, Brian requests $500 increase so that he can plan for more training for himself and the DPW staff.  Brian reports the classes are approximately $100 each and that he really needs $1200 in this line but is trying to be conservative.  Line .694 Construction Material is up for the increased need for adding gravel to our dirt roads as right now they seem “thin”.  Brian requested that we add a line item, 4312.685 for Crack sealing and place $8200 on that line.  Brain stated that he has received a quote for this amount that it will cover 3 lane miles of road.   His plan is for Osgood Road, Lower Bay Road, Perley Hill, Burleigh Hill, Taylor Road, Drake Road, Hueber Drive and possibly Collison Road.  
TRANSFER STATION- BRIAN BOURDEAU; DPW DIRECTOR

Brian requested that the budget be level funded from FY16 at this time as he and the BOS are discussing possible changes to the Transfer Station.  Brian reported he bought more bags as the resident have requested this versus tags.  Jeff made a motion to delay the discussion on the Transfer Station at this time; since the BOS have not really discussed or decided what changes may be made, 2nd by Dave all were in favor.
POLICE DEPARTMENT – CHIEF HANKARD

Chief Steve Hankard presented the budget for the Police Department for FY16.  Chief reviewed that the last fiscal year ending 6/30/14, was under budget.  Chief reports that the overall request for FY16 is up about 1% which includes the 1.5% payroll increases as recommended by the BOS.  Chief reported that at the current time the repairs for the police cruisers (the Interceptors) are unknown as they haven’t been out that long for them to have a history.  Chief has handled some recent recalled items and has had the Ford pay for bulbs that were not on recall yet.  Chief attributes is budgetary success to the ability to retain employees (officers) and taking care of the vehicles with a maintenance program.  

At 8:25 pm, John made a motion to extend the meeting, 2nd by Dave all were in favor.

Chair Leighton questioned the amount of calls the Police have received and responded to.  Chief reports that we still have a month and a half this year for grand totals, but totals to date are as follows:

	2014, YTD calls 1641 (with 1 ½ months left)
	2013-1481 calls

	2014, YTD motor Vehicle 1336
	2013- MV 1092

	2014,  YTD Arrests, 145
	2013-Arrests 142

	
	


The Chief reports the Detail fund is really helping out with some of the expenses not in the regular budget.  He is in the process of replacing the worn out lap tops in the cruisers that this money can be used for.
Other

Chair Leighton discussed the 1.5% pay raise that the BOS is recommending to the departments and that the Budget Committee has not taken a position on at this time.  Jeff stated that when this is voted on it should be for all departments and not for individual budgets.  Jeff made a motion to put this off until the December 2 meeting so that all members can be present, 2nd by Roger all were in favor.


 Jeff discussed that he would like to review the DPW budget and add $20k to line .691, Sand/Salt.  Jeff made a motion that the Budget Committee recommends adding $20k to line item 4312.691 for sand/salt, 2nd by John all were in favor.  Line item 4312.691 for the BC is now at $140k.  Jeff made a motion to increase line item 4312.830, training to $2, 2nd by Roger all were in favor.  Line item 4312.830 for the BC is now at $2000.  Jeff made a motion to add a line item, 4312.685 for crack sealing and place $8200 on that line, 2nd by Dave all were in favor.  The BC recommendation should show a line added, 4312.685 with $8200. Dave made a motion to increase line 4312.694 by $10k for construction materials for more gravel for our dirt roads, 2nd by Roger, Vote: 5 yes and Earl abstained.  Motion passes, BC line 4312.694 should be at $70k.

Liaison reports- Chair Leighton reported that he attended a department head meeting and found the monthly updates that were given very informative.  Roger reported he spoke to the police chief and chief gave his budget tonight.  


Members of the committee discussed the possibility of creating a survey to send to the taxpayers for direct input on what their opinions are on what will be voted this year at town meeting so that we meet the needs of the taxpayers versus just our own opinions.  It was decided that a postcard like survey with just a few questions will be developed and mailed.  The cost of the mailing will come from donations from members of the Budget Committee.  The committee discussed the further need for information from the people to make informed decisions and advise us how to carry out our mission.  Roger made a motion to have the budget committee develop a survey to ascertain the residents reactions for the financial considerations coming up at the next town meeting, 2nd by Dave, Roger amended the motion to add that the cost of this survey mailing to be funded by members of the budget committee, 2nd by Dave all were in favor of the motion as amended.  Members will bring suggestions for questions on the survey to the December 2nd meeting.

Adjourn


At 9:39 pm, John made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Roger, all were in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
 
Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary
